
 

 

ORANGE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING 

2028 STATE ROUTE 487 

ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859 

Phone: (570)683-5836, email: orangetwp@pa.metrocast.net 

August 4, 2022 

Call to Order: 

The meeting of the Orange Township Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman Calvin Fox.  Attending 

were, Supervisor John Long, Secretary/Treasurer Erika Burkhart, Supervisor Gene “Dan” Fetterman, Chief Daniel Patel, 

Chris Bower, John and Jennifer Thackray, Don Bogert, Bob and Elaine Edwards, Clyde Bartholomew, Grif Jones, Jayme 

Stotka, Don Bogert, Kevin Evans, Jim Vance, Pat Brewster. 

Minutes:   The minutes of the July 7, 2022 meeting was presented and approved. 

Recognition of Guests:  No comments 

Treasurers Report: 

General Fund   121767.90 + 37582.64 from ARPA 

State Fund  246576.72 

Mt. Plsnt Sewer  53614.38 

Woods Edge Sewer         6739.34 

 

Bills:  Supervisor John Long made a motion to approve the paid bills.  Dan Fetterman seconded.  Motion approved.    

Police Report:   

Zoning and SEO Report:  Chris Bower issued a couple of permits 

Mt. Pleasant Sewer:  Smoke testing done on both plants.  A few issues,nothing major. Erika Burkhart will review and 

send letters to property owners for repairs and modifications needed.  Plant working well. 

Woods Edge Sewer:  see above 

Roadmaster:  Calvin Fox reported they worked various items for the police dept, repairing broken mowing tractor, and 

cleaned Stoneybrook Creek.  Will be tar and chipping next week.   

Old Business:   

SOLAR ORDINANCE:  John Long made a motion to accept the Solar Ordinance 2022-2.  Dan Fetterman seconded. Motion 

approved. 

New Business:  

SEWER CONNECTION PROHIBITION:  By mandate presented in the form of a letter from DEP, the Township must prohibit 

any and all new sewer connections to the Mount Pleasant Sewer plant due to a hydraulic and organic overload 3 times 
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in 3 years discovered through the Chapter 94 report.  It is believed a malfunctioning flow meter is the cause and the 

plant is not actually overloaded.  The letter calls for a corrective action report that will be written to explain the 

prohibition and the intention to submit the 537 amendment and ultimately construct a new facility.  The prohibition will 

be in effect until the new WWTP is functional.  John Long made a motion to prohibit any new sewer connections to the 

Mount Pleasant WWTP.  Dan Fetterman seconded. Motion approved.   

For the Good of the Township:   

Adjournment:  With no further business left to discuss, Supervisor John Long made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 

Supervisor Dan Fetterman seconded, motion approved. The meeting was adjourned at 8:05p.m. 

Respectively Submitted, 

 

Erika Burkhart 

Orange Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 


